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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
March 14, 2006
Tishman Commons
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the February 13, 2006 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report
President Walsh welcomed the Council to the Wang Campus Center and, after speaking briefly, moved the meeting into the planned agenda.
Human Resources Update
Eloise McGaw noted the ongoing effort to improve communication with staff members and the particular initiative to ensure that administrators are aware of benefits and policies.  In line with that goal, she introduced Kathy Stewart to present a new awareness program to the Council.

Human Resources Presents Life Events
Kathy Stewart announced the Life Events program, which focuses major benefit and policy information around significant life events, such as jury duty, an injury at work, childbirth, or marriage.  The Human Resources website is home to this information structure, and links to detailed policy information are included with each event’s information.  The Life Events program is expected to be available by the end of the week, and the program will grow as more events are added.
In addition, the Human Resources office is sponsoring an event called HR Trading Spaces, which will take place on March 22 from 11:30am to 1:30pm in Tishman Commons.  The Human Resources staff will be available to speak casually with administrators about whatever questions or concerns they may have.

Also, the first one-year reorientation program was quite successful.  This event will be held quarterly, and a five-year version may be added later on.

Finally, the Human Resources office will be posting tidbits of personnel-related information on the Faculty/Staff conference and various bulletin boards under the heading of “Did You Know?”.

The Imposter Phenomenon
Julie Norem, Professor of Psychology, presented a summary of her work on the Imposter Phenomenon, wherein women in particular fear a discovery of their ‘real’ selves, which they feel are inferior in some way.  Professor Norem conducted longitudinal research at Wellesley over a period of five years, resulting in her current summaries and observations.  She spoke about the various perceptions Imposters may have of themselves, including of their ‘ideal’, ‘ought’, and ‘feared’ selves.  She reviewed some typical characteristics of Imposters, including their academic performance, life balance concerns, and typical college experiences.  She noted that it is normal for everyone to have such feelings for short periods of time, but that long-terms sufferers can face a very real burden.  Researchers are hopeful that the problems will ease as victims age but are also seeking to help them actively.  Professor Norem concluded by noting that there is a high occurrence of the Imposter Phenomenon at Wellesley, due perhaps to the stress of the college environment.
CPPAC Update
Susan Berry began her presentation by noting that CPPAC and other College groups are in the process of deciding the 06/07 administrative salary pool increase.  The Report of the Task Force for Plans, Priorities, and Fiscal Policies states that administrative salaries should be at 100% of the average salaries of the combined market and that a 1% pool increase, plus the CPI increase, should be used to reach this goal.  In past years, CPPAC has constructed a detailed memo to the President and the Budget Advisory Committee outlining a recommendation for the next year’s increase.  In this transition year, while the 2015 Commission reexamines such practices, CPPAC has spent more time in discussions with the Budget Advisory Committee and Human Resources representatives, learning about the overall financial situation of the College and discussing the concerns of administrators.  These concerns generally include salary increases too small for an effective merit program, health care costs, delays in refilling empty positions, and particular concerns about lower-wage employees.  CPPAC is monitoring the effectiveness of this year’s modified process and awaiting the recommendations of the 2015 Commission.

CPPAC has also been working on the issues of communication and overall equity, along with specific concerns such as parking problems and retirement benefits.  Ms. Berry noted that, as always, CPPAC members are open to questions, concerns, and discussions from any member of the staff.  In furtherance of this idea, more open meetings will be held in the future.

Facilities Master Plan Update
Pat Byrne updated the Council on the progress of the Facilities Master Plan.  Peter Zuraw is chairing a group designated to find a firm to conduct a broad review of all buildings on campus.  The hiring process is almost complete, and the review itself should begin with two weeks.  An oversight committee, including faculty, staff, and students, will oversee the entire process.
Spring Open Campus
Jennifer Desjarlais announced that Spring Open Campus will be held from April 23 to 25.  The Admissions office expects more than 700 prospective students and their families to attend the event.  Many other visitors are likely to be on campus throughout the month of April.  If any staff members have questions about Spring Open Campus or visitors in general, they are encouraged to contact the Admissions Office.

Nominations for Administrative Council 2006-07 Committees and Representatives

Lynne Payson, as Chair of the Nominating Committee, announced that the process of building a slate for next year’s Council has begun.  While nomination forms were distributed, she reviewed new committees and open slots for 06/07.  A draft slate will be presented in April, to be voted on at the May meeting.  Any questions about the process should be directed to members of the Nominating Committee.

Open Mic
President Walsh noted that a fundraiser had been held the previous Saturday to benefit hurricane victims; the event was entertaining and successful.

Angie Evans announced that the Office of Institutional Research is seeking volunteers to conduct this year’s Senior Exit Interviews.  Currently, 168 students will be interviewed, but only 88 interviewers have volunteered.  Anyone with questions or who would like to participate should contact the Office of Institutional Research.

The Council was invited to attend the Cirque du CS event, which will be held on Sunday, April 2, from 1:00pm to 4:00pm.  Various activities will be available, including a staged musical.

President Walsh, in response to a question, noted that the devastation of the New Orleans area is still horrible.  The area is teeming with volunteers, but those volunteers are disorganized.  A group in Baton Rouge is attempting to make action plans and coordinate volunteers from various sources, but the group is encountering resistance and various complications.  An unknown number of Wellesley students, along with others from across the country, will spend spring break in the area to assist in the ongoing recovery efforts.  The Alumnae Office is working on setting up a joint trip to New Orleans for ten students and ten alumnae in January of 2007.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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